
 

 

 

 

Administrative Services  Capitol Police  Criminal Justice Assistance  Emergency Management  Homeland Security 

Emergency Response Commission  State Fire Marshal  Investigations  Highway Patrol  Office of Traffic Safety  Parole and Probation 

Records and Technology   Board of Parole Commissioners  Training  Office of Professional Responsibility 

 

Nevada Highway Patrol 
https://nhp.nv.gov 

Like us on Facebook  follow us on Twitter 
March 17, 2016 

 

Trooper Duncan Dauber Public Information Officer 

Nevada Highway Patrol-Northern Command West 

(775) 600-5568 or (775) 689-4680  

ddauber@dps.state.nv.us    

                                 

Media Release  
 

Head On Crash on Sun Valley Blvd Sends Two to Local Area Hospitals 
 
On Thursday, March 17, 2016 at approximately 6:23 a.m., Troopers from the Nevada Highway Patrol were 

dispatched to a report of an injury accident blocking travel lanes on Sun Valley Boulevard just north of 2nd 

Avenue. 

Preliminary crash investigation details indicate that a white Chevrolet pickup driven by 60 year old Terry 

Belvin of Reno Nevada was traveling southbound on Sun Valley Blvd when he allowed the truck to drift to the 

left, crossing the centerline and into the northbound fast lane. Northbound on Sun Valley Blvd in the fast lane 

was a black Audi driven by 21 year old Sun Valley resident Hector Flores-Hermosillo. In the rear of the Audi 

was a child, secured in a child safety seat under the age of one year old. With its front, the pickup struck the 

Audi head on. The pickup pushed the Audi south approximately 10 feet and both vehicles came to rest in the 

northbound travel lanes. 

Belvin and his female passenger Tanisha Conley, were transported to a local area hospital with minor injuries. 

Flores-Hermosillo sustained substantial but non-life-threatening injuries and was also transported to a local 

area hospital for treatment. The infant was reported on scene as having no injuries. 

Both northbound lanes of Sun Valley Blvd just north of 2nd Avenue were blocked for several hours during the 

course of the investigation and for roadway cleanup. This area of Sun Valley Blvd is two lanes in each 

direction and the speed limit is 35 mph. Impairment is under investigation in this crash. 

Nevada Highway Patrol Trooper Kevin Moore is investigating this incident. Anyone who may have witnessed 

this incident or who may have information related to this incident is encouraged to reach out to him at (775) 

688-2500 or kevmoore@dps.state.nv.us regarding case number NHP-160301454. 
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